Meeting Minutes
CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL FOR WHTE CLAY CREEK STATE PARK

October 11, 2011, Chambers House Nature Center

Persons Present:

Council Representatives:
AFL/CIO – Delaware – Bill Foster

Coalition for Natural Stream Valleys – Bob Chartowich

Delaware Audubon Society – Dorothy P. Miller

Delaware Sportsmen’s Association – Steven M. Kendus

Delmarva Ornithological Society – Michael Moore

Friends of White Clay Creek State Park – Andy Urquhart

Mason-Dixon Trail System – Bob Bennett

Trail Dawgs – Hunt Bartine

UAW CAP Council – Delaware – Donald Sharpe

White Clay Flyfishers – Edward J. O’Donnell

White Clay Watershed Association – Linda Stapleford

Wilmington Trail Club – David Koppeser

Greg Abbott – Liaison, Division of Parks and Recreation

Nicholas McFadden – Park Superintendent

Public Representatives:

Christopher Boody – Park User/Historical Society

Edith Foster

James Ireland – Delaware Trail Spinners

Fred Muller

Gerard Prilutski – Trail Dawgs

Kristen Travers – Delaware Nature Society

_____________________________________

The meeting was convened at 7:10 pm by Interim Chair Bob Chartowich.

Mr. Chartowich explained the history behind Senate Concurrent Resolution 19, which formed the Council.

Upon being duly nominated and seconded, the following persons were unanimously elected to leadership positions on the Council:

Chair – Linda Stapleford

Vice Chair – Bob Chartowich

Secretary – Andy Urquhart

By consensus, the Council agreed on the following ground rules for its operations:

· A quorum at any meeting will be 7 members. Persons representing member organizations may change meeting-to-meeting.

· Normally meetings will be 2 hours or less in duration.

· Future meetings will be held at 7:00 pm on the 4th Tuesday of the first month of each calendar quarter. The next 3 meetings will be on January 24th (tentatively at Judge Morris), April 24th (Nature Center), and July 24th (Nature Center).

· The Council may discuss any topic during a meeting but may act only on items listed on the published agenda for the meeting.

· All effort will be made to allow for full discussion of items with public comments welcomed. However, in the interest of time, sometimes discussion may need to be curtailed and continued at a later meeting of the council or a task force, or through email follow-up.

· Draft minutes will be circulated to Council members with 10 days allowed for review and comment. Minutes must be posted on the DNREC web site within 5 days after they are made final and must also be provided to the leaders of the two caucuses in the General Assembly.

· Agendas will be circulated to the Council members for review and subsequently provided to Greg Abbott for posting to the DNREC web site at least 7 days prior to the date of the meeting.

The Council voted unanimously to support the acquisition of the entire undeveloped part of the Laird Tract as an addition to White Clay Creek State Park. Greg Abbott agreed to provide information on the status of discussions between the Division and the University and what is needed to move forward with this acquisition. He will also provide the acreage of the tract. The Laird Tract is located adjacent to the UD North Campus and Creek Road.

The Council discussed the accumulation of trees, logs, and other debris on the old railroad piers beneath the southern footbridge during flood events. Blockage deflects the streamflow against the adjacent bank and causes severe erosion, threatening a sewer pipe buried in the bank. Nick McFadden informed the Council that the debris from the last storms has been removed. However, Council noted that erosion damage occurs during the floods, even as the debris is accumulating. Removal of the piers was discussed as a possible fix, but concern was expressed regarding cost and that this would simply displace the problem to the next obstacle further downstream. Linda Stapleford agreed to seek advice from Jerry Kaufman, head of the UD Water Resources Agency, on the best way to proceed.

The Council voted unanimously to support the addition of Lamborn Run and a section of the East Branch of the Creek in New Garden Township, PA to the National Wild and Scenic River designation for White Clay Creek. Linda Stapleford will draft and send  letters to the Federal legislators from the area encouraging Congressional action to complete this addition.

Council agreed to consider the following issues for inclusion on the agenda for the January 24th meeting:

· Need for additional enforcement presence on the Creek to enforce fishing regulations.
· Keeping Creek Road open year-round between Hopkins Road and Wedgewood Road during daylight hours.

· Reopening Creek Road from Wedgewood Road south to the Krapf property.

· Placement of additional benches in the park.

· The Division’s plans and priorities for implementing the new Trail Plan in the park.

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Andy Urquhart

Secretary
